
Meeting Minutes 

 

State of Alabama 

County of Fairhope 

City of Fairhope 

Recycling Committee 

 

The Recycling Committee met at 1:30 P.M. at the Fairhope Public Works 

Building, Conference Room, 555 South Section Street, Fairhope, Alabama 

36532, on Wednesday, March 12, 2014. 

 

The members present were Nancy Anderson, Anna Miller, Gary Gover, 

Synthia Kaiser, Mark Stejskal, Bart Cox, Stephen Delahunty, Jeanine 

Normand, Jennifer Fidler, Director of PublicWorks, and Dale Linder, 

Environmental Officer. Also present were Lee Faulk and Elizabeth 

Tonsmeire. The members absent were Mike Ford, Don Prosch, and Rich 

Mueller. 

 

The minutes of the committee meeting of January 15, 2014 were approved by 

vote of the members present. 

 

The committee discussed recycling containers made of plastic barrels and 

their temporary use at Founders Field, Volanta Park, and City events. Long-

term requirements were consider briefly. 

 

Dale Linder reported on baseline costs and recent low revenues due to 

program operational issues. 

 

Dale Linder reported on procurement of new oil recycling services. 

 

Nancy Anderson and Dale Linder reported on Earth Day Mobile Bay 2014 

plans and asked for volunteers for the event. Fund raising plans included 

auctioning 30 City bicycles to be surplussed. 

 

Nancy reported on participating in the Eastern Shore Chamber of Commerce 

environmental expo to be held at the Fairhope Yacht Club on April 3, 2014. 



Nancy Anderson reported that she will take the Recycle Rascal image to a 

professional graphics service for further information. 

 

The time and place for the April 2014 committee meeting were announced. 

 

The committee adjourned to the work of its two subcommittees. 

 

The program economics subcommittee reviewed its model spreadsheet and 

assumptions and discussed baseline cost determination at length. Baseline 

cost should be presented at the April 2014 meeting. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 3 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Gary Gover, Secretary 

 

And, approved unanimously by the Committee on April 9, 2014. 


